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SCC Minutes for the Meeting Held
Wednesday, November 7, 2018 at 5:00 p.m.


In attendance were, Brian Matisz, Eric Walker, Tanya Funk, Jodi Gray, Brenda Lawrence, Jennifer Robertson and Yolanda Heuchert.  We had a parent guest, Tammy Conklin.

Minutes from Last Meeting
Yolanda read the minutes from the last meeting.  Jennifer approved them.  Jodi seconded them.  They were accepted and will be posted on our SCC tab on our website under Minutes.

Halloween Dance
Brenda reported that the Halloween Dance was a huge success.  We would be happy to do it again.
Some suggestions were made and discussed:
The cotton candy line was too long.  It was a new machine so maybe that had something to do with it.  We are very grateful that Mr. O included us.
We needed more tables in the gym and chairs for families to eat at.  It was discussed that people staying in the gym to eat was a better option than in the hallway or wherever.
The kids loved dancing on the stage so we decided to take down the light and let them dance up there next year.
We need to have prizes and candy.  It was a great tool to get people up and dancing.  It got parents dancing as well as the kids.
We need someone on the mic directing people, getting kids up to dance and the parents to.
More water would have been good as well.
There needs to be 2 people at the door letting people in, ticket selling, money taking, counting people and families.
It was decided that pizza order forms would still be sent out electronically.  That if people could not access a printer that they could write it down on a piece of paper.  Another option is that classroom teachers can have some forms on hand for children who might need one.  The forms would also be available at the office.
As a group, we decided that the Elementary Halloween Dance would have to be a separate evening than the High School dance as it was a conflicting time with the switch over to the start of the High School Dance.  The times discussed to hold the Elementary Halloween Dance was from 5 to 7 pm.  It was noted that if we had a different time from the High School students, then maybe parents and families would have stuck around and visited more resulting in parent engagement instead of having to leave.
It was mentioned that there should be no children running around outside, that a SCC parent should be supervising the doors and keeping children in.  We want to stress it is a family dance and that children need to come with their parent/guardian or buddy up with another family and their parent/guardian.  We want it to be safe and have someone looking out for each child.  Discussion ensued about older kids coming on their own, about including everyone and not excluding children, that we can provide them an opportunity to participate, trying to find solutions to get kids to the dance whether through buddying up with a family and having a late list for those who can’t come right away.
Yolanda reported that the pre-ordering of pizzas worked very well.  We set one date and extended the deadline for forms and payment because there was a day off school, so we got more orders from the extension.  She said there was too many extra pizzas ordered but we will do better next year as we did not want to run out at all this year due to it being our first time.
We had a surplus of $171.17 and a motion was put forth by Tanya F. to deposit the money and save for next year’s Elementary Halloween Dance to purchase supplies, prizes, decorations or anything else we need.  It was seconded by Jodi and was passed.

Asset Map
Brian talked about parent engagement and reviewed what we have done so far as a SCC.  He said we need to move forward now and engage the parents who did fill out the asset map and access their specialties or passions and get some classes going.   We reviewed our goals about getting parents into the building, getting them involved with something; getting some adult courses going and that we want to start supporting them.
Eric had an observation.  He described how there seemed to be 3 separate groups for engagement.  That there was classes for adults, there was classes for kids and lastly there was an opportunity for teacher education combined with either parents or students as well.
Brenda printed the asset map listing the parents and their passion or what they could help with in the school or community.  As a SCC, we discussed that each member of the SCC, if they wanted to pursue something on the asset map with the parents that we each could head that up and get it organized.  Brian was in favor of that idea.
Brenda mentioned she was interested in a course for kids based along the lines of Kids @ Home Alone.  She is going to talk to Lincoln Nedjelski, who is involved in law enforcement and might have some ideas for us and see if there is a program that exists.
Brenda also mentioned she would be interested in pursuing a class on macramé.  So she is going to follow up on that subject.
Jennifer was interested in pursuing a scrapbooking/Christmas card making session with Cheryl Simpkins who has that as her specialty.  So Jennifer is going to do that.
Jodi mentioned she would be interested in pursuing a holistic nutritionist for a session in the school.  It was mentioned a good time to do that was at the start of New Year when everyone has a new diet plan in place.
Tanya F. mentioned that she was interested in getting some educational people in to train our teachers and parents on how to deal with sexual assault issues, what to say when a child discloses to you that something happened, what to do in general and some responses that could be used.
So we have a good start on how to proceed and how to get our parents engaging at our school.  We are looking forward to what we accomplish.
Lastly, Brian discussed that if we had some successful parenting engagement stories based on the information from the asset map, that we could use those stories to connect ideas with other parents and show our success.  We discussed that we would wait another month and see what the above SCC members could do, accomplish and find success with their particular class interest.  Brian also mentioned that we would lead the new email with a preamble on how to get involved, our successes and then resend the email to parents to complete.



	How to Revise SCC Page and Tabs on Our School Website
	Yolanda brought up that we need to update our page and our tabs, everything is old and out of date.  Needs to be cleaned up and updated.  So we opened up the tabs and got to work.  Some changes were as follows:
Change the “How to Get Involved” tab to a “General Information” tab.  Brenda is going to write up a paragraph about the SCC to get this page started.  Under General Information would be such items as short biographies and a photo of our SCC members so the community can put a name to a face.  Eric quoted a saying, “They don’t need to know us, but feel like they know us.” We also could put upcoming important dates under here including our next meeting date.
Tab number 2 could be called Goals and we could list what we hoping to achieve and do that year.
	Tab number 3 could be called “Parent Engagement”.  Under here we could have links for various things the SCC operates like Reminds, a link to the Asset Map and anything else that comes up.
	The last tab would be the SCC Constitution so that is listed and people can access if need be.
	We deleted “Parenting Books”, “Home and School”, “Meeting Dates” and the “Gender Diversity Q & A” tab.
This is an ongoing project and subject to discussion and changes.

Remembrance Day
It was discussed and Brenda agreed to walk a wreath up for the Remembrance Day Ceremony at School to represent the SCC.  Thank you Brenda.

Clavet Hosting the 4A Girls Provincial Volleyball
	Brenda mentioned that the SCC agreed to do some baking for this tournament.  Just about everyone is baking 2 dozen muffins each to welcome the girls coming to play at our school
Jennifer is donating boxes of mandarin oranges.  Spencer Beaulieu gave money.  Granola bars might be another item to add to the list.  Sask Milk is donating chocolate milk to the girls.  There are 10 teams coming with approximately 12 girls on each team.  There are swag bags for players and a gift for coaches and refs.
Brenda asked if Yolanda could send out some messages about needing volunteers for the tournament.  Yolanda agreed to ask for extra bodies to help with ticket taking and helping to be hostesses.  Jodi agreed to be a ticket taker.
	The SCC members decided it would be Thursday, November 16th at 6 pm as the evening they got together to put baskets together for the participating volleyball teams.  Most said they could come.

Next Meeting
The next meeting is Wednesday, December 5th at 5 pm.
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